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Walking and Talking with the Bushwalking Victoria
President

Some reflections

Recently, I had the opportunity to spend a few days walking on
the Larapinta Trail in the Northern Territory. I was struck by
the beauty and grandeur of the Central Australian scenery and
the stark, dramatic landscapes that unfold as one walks there.

I have walked on the trails of many countries, and I think that we
Australians have been guilty of selling ourselves short in terms of
the world-class long distance walks we have available. A trail
like the Larapinta deserves to be a world renowned walking icon,
but it isn’t really well known overseas. I can make a similar
observation about the Great North Walk in NSW.

In Victoria we also have a number of world-class tracks (and
Grampians Peaks Trail is potentially another), but successive S
governments and the bushwalking community have not always Tony Walker,
displayed the commitment of time and resources needed to mainta: President, Bushwalking Victoria
them to the world. We should take lessons from both Tasmania

and New Zealand on how to market Victoria as a top walking destination.

Bushwalking Victoria is working actively with Outdoors Victoria to define a priority list of investment
opportunities for the outdoor sector, which includes a number of key walking tracks. We have also been
able to make a strong case for a substantial increase in funding for maintenance for existing tracks.
Once finalised, the list will be presented to the Victorian Government and Outdoor Victoria, and
Bushwalking Victoria will actively lobby for its adoption. I will keep you updated on progress. See also
page 7.

Recording volunteer hours

Bushwalking Victoria clubs carry out a very large amount of volunteer work, especially with Parks
Victoria. We need to demonstrate the real value of the work we do, and make sure that all government
instrumentalities and land managers understand the contribution we make. However, I am aware that
much of our work is not being credited to us, mainly because we don’t consistently record it. As an
example, I recently became aware that one large bushwalking club has been carrying out an annual
clearing of Boneseed at Arthurs Seat on behalf of Parks Victoria for over 15 years, but has never
recorded the effort contributed, probably totalling around 700-800 work hours, worth about $25 000.

Recording your efforts will help all bushwalkers by emphasising the value of the work we do. See also
page 6.

Bushwalking News Victoria

Joslin Guest, long-time editor of Bushwalking News Victoria joined the BWV board this year. She has
been looking at how we communicate with you, our members, and thinking about how we can do it
better. She is putting out a short survey to get your thoughts and opinions, which will be sent to clubs
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in the near future. We hope that many club members will respond to it. In the meantime, if you have
any suggestions for how Bushwalking News Victoria can be improved, Joslin is keen to hear from you.
You can contact her at editor@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au.

Along with the review of Bushwalking News Victoria, we are looking at our social media presence.
Bushwalking Victoria’s Facebook presence has been popular, with over 1000 likes to date. This
indicates that there is a substantial section of the bushwalking community that uses social media as an
information reference. Patsy Scales, the Bushwalking Victoria Office Manager, manages our Facebook
facilities.

Bushwalking Victoria website

In an environment that evolves as rapidly as the Internet, it is essential to look at your web presence
regularly to ensure it is easy to use, informative and visually pleasing. We have therefore undertaken a
review of the Bushwalking Victoria website, with a view to refreshing the content and presentation of
the large amount of information the site contains. We want to make the site easier to navigate and to
use.

Again, if you have any suggestions about how the Bushwalking Victoria website can serve the
bushwalking community better, please contact Joslin Guest joslin@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au.

where2walk

Over the summer, we intend to upgrade the where2walk section of the website by standardising
mapping for all walks, reviewing current walk notes for accuracy (some tracks do change over time),
and adding new walks. We have been given funding by Sports and Recreation Victoria to support our
work and we want to get started at the beginning of November. The project will be led by Chris Towers,
who although he is no longer on the board, is still making a large contribution to our work.

You will find an advertisement for a paid position to carry out this work on page 4. If you would be
interested in a bushwalking-related job, please reply.

Bushwalking Victoria has been, and will continue to be the strongest voice it can for the Victorian
bushwalking community.

Tony Walker, Bushwalking Victoria President

Seeking Help — Press Release Writer Wanted

I am seeking assistance from a bushwalking club

l I member who is or was a public relations consultant,
‘ /I § journalist, copywriter or the like to help me write the

(N

occasional press release.

If you can help, please contact me at
joslin@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au or 0400 988 668

Joslin Guest, General Board member: Communications and Public Relations
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Casual Job Opportunity with Bushwalking Victoria —
where2walk
Bushwalking Victoria is seeking the services of a casual employee to work on

creating new and updated maps for publication on the where2walk section of our
website. The position will be available from late October until Christmas.

The successful applicant will be expected to work from home using their own
computer and Internet connection.

The maps are to be created using Mapbox, a free online and open source mapping
product. Prior experience with using Mapbox (www.mapbox.com) or a similar

application would be an advantage, as would experience with using Java Script.

A casual salary rate of $37 per hour is being offered. Reimbursement of any
necessary expenses incurred in the course of performing the work, eg internet
charges, will be agreed with the successful applicant.

The position would suit a university student who is an experienced bushwalker and
navigator.

Please direct any enquiries by email to Patsy Scales, Bushwalking Victoria Office
Manager, after 1 October at admin@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au.

Applicants should email their resume and a brief application to
admin@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au by 18 October.

Grant Opportunities for Clubs

From time to time, Federal, State and local government grants are available to non-for-profit
community groups. Bushwalking Victoria intends to monitor Federal and State grant opportunities
and advise clubs of them through Bushwalking News Victoria. Club committees should also regularly
view their local government’s website or contact their local councillor or the council CEO to find out
about local government grant opportunities.

Stronger Communities Programme

In the 2015 budget, the Federal Government announced the Stronger Communities Programme to fund
small capital projects in local communities in each of the 150 Federal electorates, with funding of
$150,000 per electorate per year for two years. The programme aims to improve local community
participation, cohesion and contribute to vibrant and viable communities. Grants from $5,000 to a
maximum of $20,000 are available to not-for-profit organisations such as bushwalking clubs. Dollar for
dollar co-funding by the applicant is mandatory. The co-funding can be monetary or in kind.
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To apply for a grant

To apply for a grant, contact your Federal member of parliament. Your Federal member is responsible
for organising a community consultation regarding applicable projects and giving you access to the
Grants Management System (GMS) portal through which applications are completed.

The Department of Infrastructure and Regional Development (DIRD) is responsible for assessing and

approving the applications.

Key dates
System open for MPs to advise selected proponents to lodge applications for Late August 2015
projects to receive payments in 2015-16
MPs submit recommended projects to DIRD to enable assessment and By 30 October 2015
payment in 2015-16

Assessments completed (target [ G

More information
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